
October 13, 2011 Drought Report 

 

Based on the Pennsylvania Drought Task Force’s recommendations, the Department of 

Environmental Protection today lifted a drought watch declaration in four northern counties. The 

action means all 67 counties are now at normal status. 

On Sept. 2, DEP lifted drought declarations for 40 counties in the eastern and southern parts of 

the state. At that time, four northern counties had not recovered sufficiently and were kept in 

drought watch because the 90-day precipitation deficits were as great as four inches.  

“The substantial rain we have received over the past two months, particularly for eastern and 

central Pennsylvania, has made significant impact on returning all drought monitoring indicators 

to normal,” Secretary Mike Krancer said. “This has also erased the 90-day precipitation deficits 

in the northwest and north-central areas of the state.” 

Effective today, drought watch designations were lifted in Cameron, Elk, McKean and Potter 

counties. The Pennsylvania Drought Task Force used reports and forecasts from the National 

Weather Service in conjunction with DEP’s drought monitoring program to make the 

recommendation.  

 


